## East Renfrewshire Archives: GB 3143

## 19

## **Buick Collection**



To view the material in this archive, or for further information on East Renfrewshire's archival records, please contact the Council Records Manager, Craig Geddes:

ph. 0141 577 3059, or email craig.geddes@eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk

Fonds Date(s)	1890c 1980
Extent and medium	maps & plans, photographs, press clippings and notes.
Name of creator	Mr Buick
Administrative/ biographical history	Mr Buick was a local antiquarian. These papers were collected by him
Archival history	Mr Buick's papers were retained by his daughter after his death
Immediate source of acquisition	Mr Buick 's papers were donated to the Council by his daughter as Acc 2015/03
Scope and content	The papers comprise press clippings of antiquarian interest re. Mearns, Eaglesham, Whitecraigs, Clarkston, etc. There are also photographs of local places of interest, sports clubs and individuals. The collection also contains several maps and plans of Mearns Parish and the broader area.
Appraisal, destruction and scheduling information	All the records donated have been retained
Accruals	none expected
System of arrangement	There was no original order evident. The papers have been arranged by type of document and into an approximate chronological sequence: press clippings and notes photographs maps and plans
Conditions governing access	No restrictions
Finding aids	An item level list has been prepared and is searchable on the archives database.
Allied materials	None
Archivist's note	Description prepared by Craig Geddes, Council Records Manager.
Rules or conventions	This description was based on the General International Standard for Archival Description and East Renfrewshire Council's Manual of Listing and Archival Description.
Dates(s) of descriptions	14/8/18 - 19/9/18

No. of Reference **Description** Date(s) pieces Card with an article from the Evening Times "Mearns Castle, Some 1910 - 1913 1 19 1/01 Historical Notes" and "Glasgow News clippings re. the Orpheus Club Notice and invitation re. the annual Whitecraigs "At Home", 1922 19 1/02 1922 1 Card with clippings of photographs of Whitecraigs Sports Club and 1927 - 1932 1 19 1/03 tennis courts, a drawing of George Craig of Whitecraigs Comedy Club 19 1/04 Extract from a lecture delivered by Andrew McCallum to the Giffnock 1930p. 1 Debating Society titled "Giffnock and Neighbourhood. History...". With detailed consideration of the history and etymology of Giffnock, Merrylee, Eglinton Estate, Eastwood, Cleugh, Rouken Glen, & Capelrig 1 Detailed article from the Glasgow Herald by A. McCallum titled "Old 1935/07/13 19 1/05 Kilmarnock Road". With mention of tolls, other Renfrewshire roads, King's Well Inn. Newspaper photograph of Broom Woods. Dated "1932" but 1950? 19 1/06 1 presumably later? Article with photographs on the development of a new road at 1960/09 1 19 1/07 Whitecraigs Clipping from The Mercury re. Lochgoin Farm, the end of its tenancy 1964/03/05 1 19 1/08 by Tom Howie, and its Covenanter history Newspaper clipping detailing the history of the ownership of 1964/06 1 19 1/09 Greenbank House Article by L. Graeme Smith from The Mercury re. "Capelrig House 1965/05/20 19 1/10 1 Newton Mearns" Two articles from The Mercury and Advertiser; one on the excavation 1965 19 1/11 1 of the Cleuch Stone (with photograph); the other by Gilbert Bell titled "Mearns Castle - It's [sic] past and it's [sic] future" Article from The Mercury and Advertiser titled "Changes at Rouken 1965/09/30 19 1/12 1 Glen Park", detailing the demolition of the bandstand and Rouken Glen House.

Reference	Description	Date(s)	No. of pieces
19 <b>1/13</b>	Newspaper extracts. One advertising a property at Whitecraigs; one titled "Know Your Neighbourhood" with a photograph of Roddinghead Road, Whitecraigs	1967	1
19 <b>1/14</b>	Two articles from The Mercury and Advertiser; one titled "Now You Know", detailing rights of way at Busby, Clarkston, Eaglesham, Giffnock, Newton Mearns, Todhill, Muirend and Thornliebank; the other a letter on the history of Mearns Castle	1968	1
19 <b>1/15</b>	Full page article from the Glasgow Herald on Greenbank House and its gardens. With photographs	1971/06/24	1
19 <b>1/16</b>	3-page article by Maurice Lindsay from the Scottish Field titled "The Fabric of Heritage: Eaglesham". The article discusses the history and architecture of the village in some detail, the establishment of the conservation area, and the need for a by-pass road.	1976	1
19 <b>2/01</b>	Photograph of cattle grazing by Whitecraigs Golf Course. With note detailing the history and ownership of the area.	1922c.	1
19 <b>2/02</b>	Photograph of Kilmarnock Road at Broom Estate.	1940?	1
19 <b>2/03</b>	Framed Arial photograph of the Broom area, Newton Mearns	1960?	1
19 <b>2/04</b>	Reprint of a photograph titled "Clarkston Toll (about 1882) Looking North"	1960c.	1
19 <b>2/05</b>	Mounted 35mm colour transparencies (slides) of unidentified rural scene	1980?	1
19 <b>2/06</b>	Reprint photographs from newspaper and other sources of [(the opening of?) Whitecraigs Sports Club in (1927?)].	2005c.	6
19 <b>3/01</b>	Feuing plan of Netherton Estate, detailed proposed road lay-out and house location for land at Netherton and Whitecraigs on the East side of the Ayr Road.	1890c.	1
19 <b>3/02</b>	Ordnance Survey map of southern Eaglesham and the area to the South. Renfrewshire sheet XIX 2. scale 1:2500	1913	1

Reference	Description	Date(s)	No. of pieces
19 <b>3/03</b>	Ordnance Survey map of Malletsheugh, Muirshield, Craigton, Dodside and surrounding areas. Renfrewshire sheet XVI S.E. scale 1:10560	1915	1
19 <b>3/04</b>	Sketch plan of Whitecraigs and Broom showing proposed roads along with a photograph titled "BROOM WOODS (which are threatened with destruction) from Whitecraigs Hill showing Tennis Courts and Pavilion".	1932c.	1
19 <b>3/05</b>	Ordnance Survey map of Rouken Glen, Whitecraigs, Mearns, Clarkstone [al. Clarkston] Busby and surrounding areas. Renfrewshire sheet XVII N.W. and parts of Lanarkshire sheets X and XVI. Scale 1:10560. "Special Emergency Edition of 1938"	1938	1
19 <b>3/06</b>	Ordnance Survey map of SW Barrhead, S. Thornliebank, Muirend, Mearns, Sheddens, Clarkston, Busby, Eaglesham and surrounding areas. Scale 1:25000.	1947	1
19 <b>3/07</b>	Ordnance Survey map of Eaglesham (part) and are to the North and West. Scale 1:2500. With some annotations, perhaps showing direction of travel on roads?	1969	1
19 <b>3/08</b>	Renfrew County Council map from the County Development Plan showing a proposed motorway (?) from Patterton via Whitelees and Greenbank to Lanarkshire between Waterfoot and Busby.	1970c.	1
19 <b>3/09</b>	Facsimile of the 1795 map by Thomas Richardson of "Glasgow & Country seven miles round"	1980?	1